April 3, 2013

Dear Maine Health Workforce Forum members:  
 

As you are aware, we have been fortunate that for the last 3 years the work of the Forum has been supported by the Health Sector Grant.  Those funds run out June 30, 2013.  Within the Forum meetings and conference calls we have discussed pursuing both long and short term strategies for continued support of the Forum.  We are fortunate that in the long term, the sector strategy or industry partnership approach that the Forum has adopted is the direction that the state is moving, however, any real support for the Forum as a result of that movement is not on the immediate horizon.
 

In the short term, if the Forum is to continue after June 30th, support for the Forum will need to come from its members. Any approach that the Forum uses to raise funds from its members must take into consideration the diversity of its members given that:
· we have adopted an inclusive approach that allows anyone with an interest in health workforce issues to participate in the Forum, whether as a single individual or as a representative of an association, large employer or educational institution;  

· the degree of a member's involvement varies significantly, from just monitoring the Forum's activities to attending meetings or participating on committees; and 
· the resources available to different Forum members, the amount they are able to provide, the sources of those funds and how that support might be provided to the Forum also varies significantly amongst members.
In addition to meeting the immediate funding needs of the Forum to continue past June 30th, how Forum members respond at this time will also demonstrate the value the Forum provides towards meeting the needs of its members and addressing the health workforce needs of the state. If the Maine Health Workforce Forum as a group is worth continuing, Forum members should, to whatever their ability allows, contribute towards its support. Without that support, efforts to secure additional resources from funders or other sources have less of a chance of being successful.
 

Attached is a document detailing the basic activities of the Forum and the desired outcomes from those activities.  The amount of money we are able to raise at this point will determine the degree to which those services can be provided.  As is the case now, if there are specific projects beyond these basic ones, such as the regional meetings that were held last fall or the upcoming June 13th Summit, additional funds will be needed and sought to support those activities.  While all Forum members are encouraged to provide whatever support that they are able, financial support of the Forum's activities are not a requirement for involvement with the Forum.
I am writing today to ask you to consider what level of support you are able to provide for the Forum. Since we do not have a one size fits all REQUEST FOR FUNDS approach that will work for all Forum members, I am providing a couple of options below. 
 
1. If you are able to send a payment in response to this email, please use the attached REQUEST FOR PAYMENT form and submit as follows:
       Make checks payable to: University of Southern Maine
       Mail to:  Sally Sutton
                   Muskie School of Public Service
                   University of Southern Maine
                   PO Box 9300
                   Portland, Maine 04104-9300
 

2. If you need a REQUEST FOR PAYMENT form with a specific amount, please let me know and I will get one back to you.   
 

3. If neither of the above approaches works for you, please let me know and we will figure out what works for you.
 

4. It is recognized that for our funder members, there may be an application process that needs to be pursued and that for our state partners, contracts may be necessary.    
 

Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions about this.  We have a Forum meeting scheduled for April 24th and it would be good to know what kind of support we are able to generate at that time and determine what next steps might be needed.  If possible, please get back to me before the 24th about what you think you might be able to do.
 

Thank you.  Sally Sutton
  

 

Sally Sutton, MA, MSSW

Senior Policy Analyst

Cutler Institute for 

Health and Social Policy

Muskie School of Public Service

University of Southern Maine

PO Box 9300

Portland, Maine 04104-9300

(207) 228-8158

(207) 228-8138 fax

ssutton@usm.maine.edu
Proposed Basic Activities and Outcomes for the Forum and Its Members as Maine’s Health Industry Sector Partnership 4-3-13 Draft

	Proposed Basic Activities
	Outcomes

	A. Provide staff support for the Maine Health Workforce Forum (Healthcare Industry Sector Partnership), i.e., planning, coordination, information sharing, convening of meetings and subgroups to accomplish specific objectives and achievement of the recommendations of the Forum and the Maine Health Workforce Strategic Plan; ensure that all stakeholders are engaged including employers, state agencies, academics, organized labor, advocates, practitioners, foundations, and others. 
	Industry partnership is fully leveraged to ensure that education and training efforts are aligned with workforce supply and demand. In addition, ensure that efforts are not duplicated and that best practices are shared among all stakeholders. 



	B.  Provide ongoing two way communications via updates, posting data on Forum Website, broadcast e-mails, identification of e-links, resources, reports, and other pertinent cross informing methods.

	Forum members kept up to date about health workforce issues around the state and nation and also provided an opportunity to coordinate activities with other Forum members.

	C. Monitor health care workforce related grant opportunities for Maine; inform Forum members; facilitate coordination of potential proposal development.
	Forum members informed about potential grant opportunities; collaborative and coordinated development activities to best meet the health workforce needs of the state.

	D.  Development and implementation of a statewide and regional/cluster networking and communication strategy to reach out to employers and different membership sectors and cluster initiatives across the state to become better informed of their needs and issues related to health workforce development; to inform them of Forum recommendations and activities; to better inform policymakers and the general public; and to increase  and strengthen collaborative efforts to meet Maine’s workforce needs at both the state and regional level.  
	- Better informed Forum members, industry partners and stakeholders of workforce needs and issues.
- Greater collaboration at both the state, regional and cluster level to address Maine’s workforce needs.


Sally Sutton, ssutton@usm.maine.edu
4/3/13
MAINE HEALTH WORKFORCE FORUM

Request for Payment 

Basic Activities to be provided: July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014

 Amount: _____________________

Please make check payable to: University of Southern Maine

Mail to: Sally Sutton

               Muskie School of Public Service


University of Southern Maine

               PO Box 9300

               Portland, Maine 04104-9300

Name_________________________________________________________________

Position/Title___________________________________________________________

Organization ___________________________________________________________

Address________________________________________________________________

City___________________________________________________________________

State______________________ Zip Code___________________

Telephone_____________________   E-mail___________________________________
Please indicate if there are others beside the person named above who this payment is intended to cover.
Name_____________________________________________________________________

Position/Title_______________________________________________________________

Telephone________________________   E-mail___________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

Name_____________________________________________________________________

Position/Title_______________________________________________________________

Telephone________________________   E-mail___________________________________

Questions:  Contact Sally Sutton, 207 228-8158, ssutton@usm.maine.edu
